
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Issue 8 – Summer Term  

Welcome to the eighth and final issue in 24/25 of the PE and School Sport Newsletter. It’s been a long term with lots 

going on and I hope I have included all of the pictures that have been sent in, as well as the children who have come 

to find me in school. As the year comes to an end, along with my own Bradway journey, I would like to say a massive 

thank you to everyone for your fantastic support with all things PE and School Sport. Whether that has been 

supporting at events, assisting with transport or ensuring your child has the necessary clothing and equipment to 

take part, your support is extremely appreciated. Over the last four years as PE lead, I have absolutely loved seeing 

the successes many of our children have achieved both in school and out, as well seeing them simply enjoying such a 

variety of different sports. It has always been my aim to provide as many opportunities for our children and I hope 

they continue to enjoy the many events planned for next year. As I pass on the baton to Mr Van Greuning, I wish you 

all a very happy, safe and active summer break. 

(Mr Cheetham) 

Y5 Boys Football 

 

 

League Finals 

Following their group stage win, the boys progressed 

onto the Sheffield League Finals, which were kindly 

hosted at Sheffield United’s training ground. The finals 

consisted of the 12 best teams in Sheffield so to reach 

this stage, the boys had already done incredibly well. 

All the matches were high scoring due to the large nets 

that were used, which helped in some way, but also 

made it incredibly hard to even attempt to save some 

shots! First up was Beck and the boys started brilliantly, 

finishing with a 6-0 win. However, they then came up 

against a very strong Ecclesall team and were defeated 

7-0. Next up was St Maries and this game could have 

gone either way, with the goals flying in from both 

sides but eventually the opposition came out as 5-4 

winners. The boys knew they needed to win their next 

few matches in order to finish as high up in the 

standings as possible. With captain Henry B leading the 

way, the boys finished off their final two matches with 

a very tight 5-4 win against Intake and then a 7-1 win 

against Norton Free, with some excellent goals from  

 
 

 

Mason, James G, Brandon and a hat-trick from defender Henry 

G. This meant that we would play our final game against 

Manor Lodge to determine 5th or 6th spot. Again this was a very 

tight affair, with goals from both teams but the boys finished 

with a 4-3 win and sealed that 5th place. This is a fantastic 

achievement considering the league starts with over 50 

schools and I’m confident the boys are only going to go from 

strength to strength. Thank you to all the parents that were 

able to attend and for your support in organising transport for 

the children to get there in the first place. I wish them all the 

very best of luck in the competitions next year!  



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cross Country 

 

Mack has 
achieved his Level 

1 and Level 2 
Octopus 

swimming levels! 
Well done, keep 

up the great 
work! 

 

 

Imogen 

participated in 

two dance shows 

recently and her 

performances 

were A-MA-ZING! 

Keep up the 

brilliant work. 

The Cross Country season starts again in October which seems a long way off but will come round very quickly once 

the children are back at school after the summer break. Please see the above proposed dates for events so you can 

get them in your calendar! The events are open to all children in Years 3-6 and it is a brilliant opportunity for them 

to represent the school. If your child is currently in Y2 and will be moving into Year 3 in September, the team are 

looking for extra members to join them, as well as anybody else in KS2 that is interested. The team is currently led 

by a brilliant set of parents who will organise for a message to be sent out in September with further details.  

Imogen (Y3) 

 

Mack (Y1) 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

were quickly 4-0 down but the girls managed to stem the tide 

and the game finished without any more goals. Next up were 

the eventual winners from Ecclesall who were a very strong 

team with a number of academy players and again the game 

finished 4-0. However, showing some real determination, the 

girls went into the final game with the same enthusiasm and 

the game finished 1-1 with our goal scored by Izzy. This meant 

the girls finished as the 4th best team in Sheffield – a fantastic 

achievement and I’m very proud of all them for their efforts.  

Y5/6 Girls Football 

 

 

Y5 Cycle Speedway 

 

 

On Monday 7th July, a group of four Year 5 children 

took part in the Sheffield North finals for cycle 

speedway. They had previously had just one taster 

session at the Graves track, yet found themselves 

competing with other Sheffield schools at the 

finalists event! The day featured multiple races, 

with children competing as teams of two against 

every other schools. Every race was a nail biter, 

often with just hundredths of a second dividing 

the riders. In the end though, the boys' team 

achieved the most points and were crowned as 

gold medalists, whilst the girls came a close 

second in their contest, achieving silver. 

Congratulations to James, Bella, Hunter and 

Ruqaiyah, and a special commendation for Hunter 

who achieved the track record time! A massive 

well done to all the children who attended the 

initial taster session – it was extremely close to 

decide who would progress onto the finals. Thank 

you to Mr Thomas, Mr Traquair and Miss Miller for 

supporting the children across both events.   

League Finals 

Following their group stage win, the girls also 
progressed onto the Sheffield League Finals, which 
were kindly hosted at Sheffield United’s training 
ground as well. The girls event was run slightly 
differently to the boys, with the top 12 schools across 
Sheffield competing in four separate groups initially. 
The winners of each group would then go into a 
‘Champions Cup’ group, followed by a ‘Silver Cup’ for 
those in 2nd place and a ‘Bronze Cup’ for those teams 
who finished in 3rd place. First up for the girls was Beck 
and they started well, with a few early chances. 
Following some brilliant passing, Winnie managed to 
run clear and score taking a 1-0 lead. However, Beck 
quickly equalised and the final few minutes were quite 
nervy with chances for both teams but ultimately 
finishing 1-1. Next up was Deepcar and the girls were 
fantastic! Goals from Syd and Ava meant they finished 
2-0 winners and took them through to the Champions 
Cup! The girls were then up against 3 of the best teams 
in Sheffield and they were extremely strong teams. 
First the girls played Brunswick and some brilliant 
passing and movement from the opposition meant we 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Y6 Boys Football 

 

 

to the field ready to take on TAS. They played brilliantly again 

but this time the goals kept coming, as well as some fantastic 

saves from Junior in goal. Having worked with the boys for a 

number of years, I’d like to thank them all for all their effort 

and determination in all of their matches that they’ve played. 

As in all football teams, there have been some fantastic highs 

as well as some lows (particularly having to play in torrential 

rain!). I wish them all the very best as they move onto 

Secondary School and I’m sure many of them will still continue 

to play football to a high level.   

League Group Stage 

The Year 6 boys team also competed in the league 
competition this year. In their group stage they came 
up against Dobcroft and Totley All Saints (TAS). Their 
first game was against Dobcroft who have been a 
particular rival for the last few years. The boys played 
fantastically but chance, after chance, after chance 
went by but unfortunately the boys couldn’t score 
either through missing the target or some brilliant 
saves from their goalkeeper. After making one mistake 
at the back, Dobcroft went on and scored a goal 
completely against the run of play. Although the boys 
tried valiantly to grab an equaliser, the game ultimately 
finished 1-0. As the boys regrouped, Dobcroft played 
their second game against TAS knowing that a win 
would enable them to finish as overall winners. 
Although TAS put up a good battle, Dobcroft finished 
the game as winners. This was quite disheartening for 
the boys as they knew they had to play their final match 
against TAS but they wouldn’t be progressing onto the 
Sheffield finals. None the less, the boys wanted to 
finish off their Bradway career on a high and so took  

 

 

 

Izzy, Sehna, Bella and 

Hannah (Y5) 

 
Kyla (Y3) 

 

Kyla performed in a 

dance competition 

which was her team’s 

first competition of 

the season and first 

time dancing in a 

higher category. They 

came 1st which is a 

fantastic 

achievement!  

Well done! 

These girls have been attending Dronfield 

Netball Club (DNC) this year having been 

encouraged by doing netball in PE this year. 

They are now able to progress into the Year 6 

team and start playing competitive matches. 

Well done girls – keep it up!  



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

In August last 
year, Jessica 

refused to get her 
face wet when 

swimming so was 
struggling to 

progress… now 
she’s a mermaid! 

Well done on 
completing your 

25m badge! 

Jessica (Y2) 

 

Harry (FS2) 

 Harry also loves 

the water and 

would happily 

float the full 

length of the pool 

done on 

completing your 

5m badge! 

  

Freddie and Ethan (Y1) 

 

Playing for Dronfield AFC’s under 7 football 
team, the boys were winners of the 

Tupton tournament. They played against 
some strong competitors and in boiling hot 

temperatures as well. Well done!  

Harry (Y1) 

 

Having achieved his 

green belt back in 

March, Harry has 

now moved on and 

successfully gained

 his blue belt in 

freestyle karate at 

Utopia Martial Arts. 

A massive well 

done! Good luck 

with your next belt! 

  

Ava (Y3) 

 
Well done to 

Ava who  has 

moved up a 

belt in Karate! 

A fantastic 

achievement – 

keep it up! 

Eleanor (Y2) 

Eleanor 

attended the 

Liverpool 

Spring Open 

and placed 1st 

in her group! 

Brilliant!  

Well done! 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
With a target of £50, they absolutely smashed 

this and raised over £380! Amazing!! 

Sam & Jackson (Y3) 

 Arthur completed in a 

football tournament with 

his team 7hills. He showed 

what he is capable of 

playing in defence whilst his 

team won the tournament 

after it went to penalties. 

Well done Arthur – we’re all 

very proud of you! 

  

Olly (Y6) 

 Olly started 

training in Y1, 

gaining his first 

black belt after 

3 years and 

then has 

trained for a 

further 2 years 

to achieve his 

second degree 

black belt! 

He is also on the demonstration team and 

performs a team demo with his sword! A 

massive well done Olly! 

Hallie (Y3) 

 
Hallie did 

amazingly well 

in her first 

gymnastics 

competition in 

Leeds. A brilliant 

achievement 

and I’m sure 

there will be lots 

more 

competitions to 

come! 

  

  

Arthur (Y4) 

 Sam and Jackson 

played together for 

their team, Porter FC, 

and won a recent 

tournament collecting 

a medal each and a 

fabulous trophy.  

Well done! 

Sonny (Y5) and Frankie (Y2) 

 Sonny and Frankie 

completed the 5K 

‘Pretty Muddy’ 

event. They were 

raising money for 

Cancer Research.  

Bradley (Y2) 

 Bradley has 

achieved his ‘Half 

Marathon’ band 

for completing 11 

Parkruns. I’m sure 

you’ll be well on 

your way to a full 

marathon by now! 

Well done! 


